
 
 

WEEKLY E-POST 
For the week ending: Friday, January 23, 2015 

 
 
Magnesia Creek Update: 
Village Public Works crews and contractors continue to work together to remove the rocks and debris 
from the Magnesia Intake.  The intake is now clear of the large rocks that covered the weir; the rock 
chamber and associated mains have now been cleared of debris, and a destroyed culvert has been 
replaced.  We are still experiencing considerable sediment flow down the creek, predominantly small 
rocks that continue to fill the weir.   
 
With this first phase of emergency work complete, Village crews are focussed on bringing the Magnesia 
water system back into commission as soon as possible; contractors continue to address the 
considerable amount of remediation work to be done, both in the short and mid-term. 
 
 
Moderate water restrictions remain in place until further notice. General 
household usage is acceptable but please refrain from activities such as outdoor 
power washing, washing of vehicles, etc.  
 
 
Infrastructure Committee: 
The Infrastructure Committee had their first 2015 meeting last night and the regular schedule will 
commence on February 19, 2015 and continue on the third Thursday of every one month until further 
notice. All public are welcome to attend. View the schedule on the Village calendar. 
 
 
Organics: 

 
Just another friendly reminder… 
 
If you have not already done so, please collect your 
“Green Can” label from the Village office and affix it 
to your organics bin immediately. Smithrite’s 
organics truck will not empty your organics bin 
unless the “Green Can” label is visibly facing the 
road, thus otherwise assuming it is garbage.  
 
 

Remember, there is NO LIMIT to the amount of organics, recycling and yard trimmings residents place 
on the curbside each week! 

http://www.lionsbay.ca/page/page/8864201.htm


 
Garbage will be picked up weekly through to the end of January; bi-weekly garbage pick-up will 
commence in February with the first pickup date being February 13th. For further information, please 
visit the Organics page of the Village website. 
 
For those residents who have placed an order for the Bear Proof garbage bins, the office will contact you 
as soon as the cans have arrived from the supplier, expected to be by the end of January. If you wish to 
place an order for a Bear Proof garbage bin, please contact the Village Office. 
 
Special Council Meeting: 
A Special Council Meeting has been called for this Tuesday, January 27, 2015 commencing at 4:45 p.m. in 
Council Chambers. The agenda package will soon be available on the Village website. 

 

http://www.lionsbay.ca/organics.html
http://www.lionsbay.ca/page/page/8864201.htm

